
 

 

 

 

 
City of Miami Beach 

Transportation, Parking & Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilities Committee Minutes 
Monday, January 9, 2023 

Hybrid Meeting / Microsoft Teams & In-Person 

 
 
I. Call to Order:  M. Edelstein, Chair, called meeting to order at 3:31p.m. 
 
II. Roll-Call:  Please see attendance sheet for reference    
 
III. Approval of December 12, 2022 Meeting Minutes: Moved by E. Porcelli, seconded by  

M. Gultanoff; minutes approved. 
 
IV. Items Requested by P. Henao:   

• Safety Concerns on 71st ST at Normandy Isle Park: Discussion held. Transportation will 
contact FDOT to initiate a pedestrian safety audit on 71st ST to evaluate the installation of 
crosswalks.  
 

• Malfunctioning of 63rd and 79th ST Bridges: Discussion held. Transportation advised that 
bridge openings are handled by FDOT and need to be reviewed with them. Transportation to 
follow up.  

 
V. Items Requested by M. Gultanoff: 

• Bike Lane Concerns on Ocean Drive: Discussion held. M. Gultanoff provided his 
concerns. Monica Beltran advised regarding Ocean Drive expansion and how armadillos 
cannot be removed and put back due to damage to the asphalt. Transportation and parking 
to provide solution.  

 
VI. Items Referred by Commission: 

• Metromover Extension for Rapid Transit: Commissioner Richardson requested the 
County provide a new RFP for Rapid Transit. Transportation has shared this request with 
the County and awaiting a response. County has indicated they will share a draft at an 
upcoming Commission meeting. Transportation to follow up with FDOT to confirm a 
presentation date.  

 
VII. Transportation Department Items: 

• Upcoming Commission/Committee Items: No Commission items. M. Gultanoff requested 
that Transportation provide an update on stop signs on the beach walk. Transportation 
advised it is an opportunity for Commissioner Fernandez to speak amongst the Commission 
regarding this request.  
 

• Status of Pending TPBPFC Items: Monica Beltran provided update on EV parking stations 
throughout the City. Parking still working with FPL on a contract.  

 
ParkMobile- New parking contract. 
 
Solicitation went out for RFP on Valet. Currently in the cone of silence.  
 
M. Gultanoff provided an update on Chase Ave shared use path. Modified resolution and is 
on track to go to procurement and back on track in the Spring.  

 
VIII. Other Business: 

 P. Henao addressed concerns about the delay of text messages sent to residents regarding 
accidents to avoid traffic. Transportation advised the communications team has a process it 
must follow to avoid sending out inaccurate information, depending on the type of accident 
there can be major delays.   

  
IX.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 5:17 p.m.  

 
DATE AND TIME FOR NEXT MEETING:  Monday, February 13, 2023 – 3:30 P.M. 
Disclaimer:  If you should require the video recording of this meeting, please send a request 
to katiegoncalves@miamibeachfl.gov 
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